
MONMOUTHSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the meeting of Licensing and Regulatory Committee 
Remote Meeting on Tuesday, 23rd February, 2021 at 10.00 am 

 
  

PRESENT:  
 

County Councillor B. Strong (Chairman) 
County Councillor J. Higginson (Vice Chairman) 
 

 County Councillors: S. Howarth, A. Easson, M. Lane, R. Roden, J. 
Treharne, R. Edwards, D. Evans and A. Webb 
 

 

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE: 
 

David Jones Head of Public Protection 
Linda O'Gorman Principal Licensing Officer 
Ben Davies Solicitor 
Richard Williams Democratic Services Officer 

 
APOLOGIES: 
 

None received. 
 
 

1. Declarations of interest.  
 
None received. 
 
2. Confirmation of Minutes  

 
The minutes of the Licensing and Regulatory Committee meeting dated 12th January 
2021 were confirmed and signed by the Chair. 
 
3. Contract Garages Review Report  

 

We received a report to extend the existing contracts for garages authorised by the 
Council to carry out inspections of Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Vehicles. 
 
In doing so the following points were noted: 
 

 In response to questions raised the Principal Licensing Officer stated that with 
regard to testing within the garages, these garages have to be MOT garages 
providing MOT standard inspections.  The inspection provided complies with 
Monmouthshire County Council policy.  Therefore, the inspection provided is 
over and above an MOT inspection.  

 

 The County Council’s Trading Standards Department is available to undertake 
test purchases if it is considered that a garage is not undertaking its testing 
measures competently. 
 

We resolved: 
 
(i) to extend the contract for authorised inspection garages for Hackney Carriage 

and Private Hire vehicles from 1st April 2021 to 31st March 2022; 
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(ii) that a new contract be issued to the existing inspection garages, commencing 1st 

April 2022. 
 
4. Proposed Changes to Taxi and PH Licensing  

 

We received an information report for future consideration of the review of the Taxi and 
Private Hire Policy and Conditions 2020, adopted by the Licensing and Regulatory 
Committee on 23rd June 2020. 
 
In doing so the following points were noted: 
 

 When the policy has been presented to the Licensing and Regulatory Committee 
for approval in due course, the consultation period will then run for a three month 
period. 

 

 All taxi drivers receive enhanced DBS checks. Operators receive a basic DBS 
check, unless they are operator / drivers, then they will receive an enhanced 
DBS check. 
 

 All proprietors of vehicle holders will have a basic DBS check, going forward. 
 

 Going forward, any operators that employ a person must keep a register of 
employees who will be required to have received a basic DBS check. 
 

 This policy document is requesting that training for Members must be 
undertaken.  However, Monmouthshire County Council has always undertaken 
training for Licensing and Regulatory Committee Members. Future training will 
incorporate role play to better understand the training being provided. 
 

 The full report with a summary of the main points of the changes will be sent to 
Committee Members. 

 
We noted the Department of Transport’s Statutory Taxi and Private Hire Vehicle 
Standards, dated July 2020. 
 

5. Next Meeting  
 

Tuesday 23rd March 2021 at 10.00am. 
 
 

The meeting ended at 10.26am.  
 

 


